Dear ARB staff,
[bookmark: _GoBack] We highly appreciate your work, and would like to thank you for the opportunity to provide comments:
 The California Hydrogen Business Council strongly encourages the Air Resources Board to prioritize supporting hydrogen and fuel cell technologies under the Beneficiary Mitigation Trust for heavy-duty freight, marine, and good movement applications. With zero emissions, short refueling and long distance travel capability, this technology can, in the near term, provide considerable air quality benefits to disadvantaged communities and in non-attainment zones. Since out of the $200 million allocated in Phase One of Electrify America’s VW Mitigation Plan, hydrogen and fuel cells were given virtually no funding We seek ARB to help adjust for that imbalance.
